Meeting Minutes for June 25, 2009

Milton Planning Board

The 28th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2009 was held on Thursday, June 25, 2009, at 6:30p.m.

In attendance:  Emily Keys Innes, Peter F. Jackson, Edward L. Duffy, Alexander Whiteside, Bernard J. Lynch, III, Planning Board members, and William Clark, Planning Director, and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board approved the Meeting Minutes from May 28, 2009, as amended, and the minutes from June 11, 2009. 

FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed future meeting dates of July 9 and 16, 2009; these meetings will be held in the Carol Blute Conf. Room at Town Hall.
      2.         CITIZENS SPEAK: 
Elaine Schaffner of 77 Crown Street requested that the Planning Board reconsider Beth Fleitman for membership on the Advisory Committee.
3.
Public Hearing

12-16 Brush Hill Road Site Plan Approval

This posted Public Hearing started at 6:45 as advertised. Ned Corcoran, attorney for the building’s owner Owen Kiernan, introduced the redevelopment team of Steven DeRoche, Land Surveyor/Engineer, and Chris Lydon, Project Architect.  Mr. Corcoran stated that the property was damaged by fire at which time the owner did not have enough insurance on the property to rebuild. The applicant has already gone before the Zoning Board of Appeals for use and rear set back relief which was approved along with a determination that 11 parking spaces would be adequate. The hearing was continued to the meeting on July 9.

4.         TEMPLE SHALOM

The Planning Board met with the Temple Shalom Redevelopment Advisory Committee. 
The Planning Board voted 3 to 2 in favor of constituting Beth Fleitman of 75 Crown Street as a member of the advisory committee. The Planning Board then appointed  additional members to the Advisory Committee. The Composition of the Temple Shalom Redevelopment Advisory Committee is as follows.
Temple Designations

Robert Rosofsky and Buddy Packer

Neighborhood Designations 

Joseph Sloane, 55 Concord Ave and Tammy Murphy, 63 Concord Ave.
Nick Mackey 37 Crown Street and  Beth Fleitman, 75 Crown Street 

At Large Designation 

Kris Hodlin, 112 Maple Street

Larry Witko 1601 Canton Avenue

Thomas Smigliani, 600 Canton Ave

Cheryl Tougias, 660Canton Avenue   

Chairman Jackson stated that all newly appointed members of this committee need to go into the Town Clerk’s office during regular business hours to be sworn in. 

At the invitation of Chairman Jackson, Beth Rooney, Senior Vice President and Sales Manager for the Milton Coldwell Banker Real Estate office, gave a presentation on the housing and condo market in Milton from 1995 - 2008. Taber Keally, a Milton resident for the last 23 years, and an associate of Donahoe Associates, a commercial real estate company, made a presentation on the current commercial real estate market in Milton and the surrounding area. Mr. Keally’s discussion centered on potential commercial development.
5.             ADJOURNMENT:   

The Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:20 p.m.









__________________________








Alexander Whiteside, Secretary
